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2010 was a turbulent year for the Exchange Fund’s investments.  The Exchange Fund recorded a small loss in the first half of the year, which was overshadowed by the European Sovereign Debt Crisis.  But riding on improved market performance we were able to turn around in the last two quarters and registered an overall investment income of HK$79 billion for the year of 2010.  The gains were made up of HK$11.6 billion from Hong Kong equities, HK$27 billion from foreign equities, HK$42.1 billion from bonds and HK$1.4 billion from other investments.  There was a relatively small loss in foreign exchange amounting to $3.1 billion.  The amount of fees paid to the HKSAR Government was HK$33.8 billion.  The Accumulated Surplus of the Exchange Fund increased by HK$37.9 billion to HK$591.4 billion. 

2.

As for 2011, the extremely low interest rate, excess liquidity and improved investor and consumer sentiment in the US may provide some support to the equity markets in the short run.  However, other fundamental factors, notably the high unemployment rate, very soft housing market and the de‑leveraging of the households etc, may become negative factors affecting the sustainability of the US economic recovery.  At the same time, many Emerging Market Economies are facing increasing pressure on domestic price inflation as well as asset price inflation.  Some of these economies are pursuing measures of different kinds to cope with these pressures, and such measures may have knock-on effects on their growth paths as well as financial markets.  All these developments clearly reflect the fact that there remain significant imbalances in the global economy and financial system.  Against this backdrop, the investment team of the HKMA will continue to take a cautious stance and manage the Exchange Fund with great care and prudence.  
